LWCA NEWS



A monthly newsletter brought to you by Lakeridge West Community Association

VOL. 4, ISSUE 5 6.1.2025

LWCA Is Off to a Great Summer



The sun made a rare appearance on Saturday, May 24, and 150 LWCA residents and guests kicked off the 2025 summer season with unforgettable memories! Special thanks to:

Trustees Cynthia Montagnino and Amanda Wong for advance planning and hosting a great LWCA barbeque.

Sponsors included: Insurance Broker Daniel Delgaiso and Laura Sciove of Green Light Realty (Ice Cream Emergency Truck), the Oliveras-Yu and Montagnino Families (Bounce House), Mortgage Now Inc. (DJ Christ Tamayo), the Warley Family (Flag Decorations), Residents who brought amazing potluck dishes that included salads, mac/cheese, flautas, zucchini bread, cookies, and more, and our Volunteers who set up and cleaned up.



Thanks to **Greg Newman**, his fur baby Ronnie Girl, and his 1983 Eldorado Biarritz that led the Parade; **Tom Quinlan** for the parachute fun for all ages; the **SOBFD** fire truck; and **Jessica Oliveras-Yu**, **Cynthia Montagnino**, and **Amanda Wong** for T-shirt painting.

The traditional "First in the Pool" contest was won by **Ryan Goldman**, but he was soon followed by other brave souls! We hope you enjoyed our Opening Day and let's keep LWCA's energy going!

Pool opens daily on Friday, June 20, with **End-of-School Party** slated for Saturday, June 21. Watch for our Summer Calendar of Events.







Brian Banzaca is our G.O.A.T.



There are a few LWCA residents who ALWAYS show up, and Brian Banzaca is one of them. You need the deck washed? He shows up with his powerwasher and spends two days on it. He fixes lighting, hangs mandated signs, and cleans grills. And that was just 2025! LWCA presented him with the GOAT Trophy on Opening Day.

There were many neighborhood volunteers this year (see our May issue of LWCA newsletter) but we are especially grateful to Jason Lennon who carted three huge piles of branches and debris to the dumpster; Crhistiam Estivenson who took down broken fencing; and Karen Paton who tilled and planted wildflowers on the former tennis court. Our LWCA spirit is alive and well!.

Please Remember...



- * Sign in at the front pool gate and list the names of your guests.
- * Bring beverages in plastic bottles or cans.
- * Curtail offensive language; this is a family pool club.
- * Children under 16 must be with a responsible adult.

Welcome to our Lifeguard Staff



Welcome to our returning summer staff: Alyah Diab, who is our Manager; Mike O'Keefe, head pool attendant, and guards Jen Mazza and Aaron Peralta (graduating OBHS this June!). Joining our staff this summer are Jack Goldman and Kaitlyn Mazza. Working with them as our Trained Pool Operator and Certified Pool Director is Resident and Volunteer Michael Kurtas.

Lakeridge West Community Association

Karen Paton, President
Teresa Rafferty, Vice President
Tim Honig, Recording Secretary
Caralyn Stevenson, Treasurer
Terry Monaghan, Trustee, Grounds and Facilities
Cynthia Montagnino, Trustee, Activities
Jessica Oliveras-Yu, Trustee-at-Large
Lou Talamo, Trustee, Grounds and Facilities
Amanda Wong Delgaiso, Trustee, Activities

How to Reach Us

www.lakeridgewest.org www.facebook.com/groups/lakeridgewest Questions? Email pool@lakeridgewest.org